
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are delighted that
you have joined us this morning. Children of  any age are
welcome to attend the Liturgy, but if  you prefer, a nursery
for children 6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also available in the
Undercroft. An usher will be happy to direct you. You may
pick up copies of  Sunday Paper at any of  the sanctuary
entrances for the young children in your family who are
accompanying you. If  you are attending the 8 a.m. Liturgy,

we invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you
are attending the 10 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee Minute in
the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you!

SUMMER SCHEDULE 
OF LITURGIES

SU N DAY S

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II
6:00 p.m. BreakingBread@6

WE E K DAY S

7:15 a.m.                       Morning Prayer
12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.  Nave open for prayer

EVERY SUNDAY

BR E A K FA S T

8:45 –9:45 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the
church. Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a
member of  the clergy for directions.

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of  Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of  Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of  Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Canon Gene B. Manning, Sub Dean 
gmanning@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

Announcements

W E E K  O F  S E P T E M B E R  4 ,  2 0 1 6

On Sunday mornings, the A lot is reserved for guests with mobility problems and
those with handicapped parking status. Parking for the able-bodied is available in
the B and C lots off  9th Avenue and on the street. 



STRATEGIC PLANNING PRESENTATION
SEPTEMBER 11 | 9:45 A.M. | NAVE

The Strategic Planning Committee
will hold a special presentation to
outline the progress made to date
in developing a strategic plan for
Christ Church Cathedral. Please
plan to attend this important
meeting and participate in the
discussion after the presentation.
The Strategic Planning Committee wants your feedback!

T H I S  W E E K  A N D  N E X T

CALENDAR

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6
11:30 a.m. – Strategic Planning

Committee Meeting
2:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
3:00 p.m. – Liturgy Committee

Planning Meeting

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8
12:15 p.m. – Centering    

Prayer

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 9
Chorister Retreat Off-site

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours
4:00 p.m. – Evening Prayer with a
Celebration for the Life of
Hunter McDonald, Jr.
Chorister Retreat Off-site

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11
Proper 19 (Regular Sunday
schedule begins; see schedule below).
7:30-8:30 a.m. – Breakfast
9:45-10:45 a.m. – Christian
Education
9:45-10:45 a.m. – Strategic
Planning Presentation
12:20 p.m. – Coffee Minute
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CHURCH IN THE YARD (CITY)
TODAY | 2:00 P.M. | CHURCH OF THE HOLY TRINITY

615 6TH AVE. S.

Every first Sunday of  the month at 
2 p.m., Christ Church Cathedral
serves a meal to the hungry at the
Church of  the Holy Trinity 
(615 6th Ave. S.). You are invited to
come and assist in this servant
ministry. Please contact Anna Masi,
annamasi01@gmail.com, or Gina
Williams, ginakwilliams@gmail.com, for more information. 

THE CATHEDRAL 
OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED FOR 

LABOR DAY
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 5.

FOUR LITURGY SCHEDULE RESUMES ON SEPTEMBER 11

2016 FALL SESSION FOYER GROUPS SIGN-UP
TODAY IS THE LAST DAY TO SIGN UP FOR A

CATHEDRAL FOYER GROUP!

Each Foyer Group is made up of  around 6
to 8 parishioners that meet once a month at
various locations throughout Nashville.  

For more information regarding Foyer
Groups and to sign up, please go to
http://www.cognitoforms.com/christchurchcathedral1/
foyergroupfall2016. Please sign up today.

For questions or more information, contact Adam Hutson at
ccc.foyergroups@gmail.com or by calling 865.922.8633.

CATHEDRAL YOUNG ADULTS' DESSERT
WITH THE DEAN
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6 | 8:00 P.M.
AT THE ROSSINIS' HOME (1110 BELVIDERE DRIVE)

The Cathedral Young Adults are invited to this informal
time with Dean Kimbrough to talk about young adult
ministry at Christ Church Cathedral. No need to bring
anything, but please let us know if  you plan to attend:
email carorossini@gmail.com or RSVP on the Young
Adults' Facebook page.

R E G U L A R  S U N D A Y  S C H E D U L E

7:30-8:30 a.m. Breakfast 

9:45 a.m. Christian Education Classes for children and youth

Regular adult classes will resume on September 18.

12:20 p.m. The Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

7:00 a.m. Rite I
8:30 a.m. Rite II
11:00 a.m. Rite II
6:00 p.m. BreakingBread@6



C H R I S T I A N  F O R M A T I O N

EYC FALL FAMILY FIESTA!
Join us on Sunday, September 18, at 5 p.m. for a fiesta to celebrate the new school year! We’ll
have dinner from San Antonio Taco Company, games, photo booth and more! Taco ‘bout
fun! You don’t want to miss this!

REGISTER NOW FOR YOUTH CONFIRMATION
Registration is now open for youth confirmation 2017. Youth must be in tenth grade or
above to participate. Classes begin on September 11. For more information on our
confirmation program or to sign up your child, visit youth.christcathedral.org.

For more information, visit youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking,
at 615.255.7729 or abocking@christcathedral.org.

NEW MULTI-GENERATION WOMEN’S 
BIBLE STUDY
SEPTEMBER 13 | 7:00 A.M. | WHEELER ROOM

On Tuesday morning, September 13, a new women’s group will
meet for the first time. Open to all women in the community
interested in studying and discussing scripture, the group will be
a place for fellowship and spiritual growth. The group will meet
weekly from September 13 through April 25, with a break in
December for the Christmas holidays. Childcare will be
provided. Fellowship will follow at 8 a.m. Please contact Melinda
Balser at mbalser@christcathedral.org for more information.

COME AND LEARN ABOUT CATECHESIS
OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD
WEDNESDAY EVENINGS BEGINNING SEPTEMBER 21
6:00-8:00 P.M.

Our formation as Christians is a lifelong process. Are you looking
for a way to explore your faith, to delve a little deeper than you did
even in Journey in Faith or EfM? It may surprise you that teaching
children through the Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd program
could help you do that. The Scriptures, the central and defining
sacraments of  Baptism and Eucharist, along with the patterning of
our daily lives and a recognition of  the love of  God in Jesus are all
components of  this course. We'll have dinner and fellowship, learn
through studying scripture and the sacraments, and grow in the
love of  our Lord. What you learn in class can be directly applied to
your own spiritual life and that of  your family. Please contact
Caroline Bauerschmidt at cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org
with any questions.

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

TOURS

Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a
guide near the lectern.

INTERESTED IN BECOMING AN ACOLYTE?
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17|10:00 A.M. | NAVE

The Cathedral is always interested in training young parishioners
between 5th and 12th grades to serve as acolytes.  This is a great
way for young people to take a leadership role in an important
church ministry.  A training session will be offered on Saturday,
September 17, at 10 a.m. at the Cathedral.  To find out more,
please email Pamela Eddy at pamela.eddy624@gmail.com or
contact any of  the clergy. 

THURSDAY MORNING COVENANT BIBLE
STUDY (CBS)
ANOTHER BIBLE STUDY AND GROUP FELLOWSHIP
OPPORTUNITY WILL BEGIN ON SEPTEMBER 29.

CBS is an in-depth group Bible study in which participants
read and discuss the Bible together, learning how to love
God—and each other—better. Three 8-episode segments each
explore a different aspect of  covenant life. Each will examine
what covenant means and the progression of  a covenant
relationship with God. Part One of  CBS will meet on the
following (not necessarily consecutive) Thursday mornings
during the fall: September 29, October 6, 20 and 27,
November 3 and 10, and December 1 and 8. Parts Two and
Three will be offered this winter and spring. Please contact
Melinda Balser at mbalser@christcathedral.org to sign up.

OPENING DAY FOR CHRISTIAN
FORMATION, SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11

Next Sunday, September 11 will be the opening day of  our
2016 Christian Formation for children and youth at the
9:45 am hour. Children ages 3 through 1st grade meet in
Cheek Hall and children in grades 2-5 meet in the Annex.
All youth in grades 6-12 meet in the lower level of  the 810
Building. If  you have any questions regarding children from
birth to 6th grade, please contact Caroline Bauerschmidt at
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org. For information
regarding youth in seventh grade and up, contact Alison
Bocking at abocking@christcathedral.org



C O M M U N I T Y  E V E N T S

NASHVILLE ORGANIZED FOR ACTION
AND HOPE (NOAH)

Christ Church Cathedral is a member of  (NOAH) Nashville
Organized for Action and Hope. NOAH is an
interdenominational, multiracial coalition comprised of  56
local congregations, community organizations and labor
unions. NOAH is seeking to give voice to the marginalized
in Nashville by focusing on three key areas: affordable
housing, economic equity, and criminal justice, including
school discipline, mental health and police practices. Task
forces for each of  these areas meet monthly.

Christ Church representatives to NOAH are Joe Ingle and
Susie Ries. Many more participants from our church are
needed to help make a difference in our community. If
you’re interested in learning more about NOAH and how
you might participate, please come to a pot luck supper at 
6 p.m. on Sunday, September 18 at the Ries home, 3506
Richland Ave. RSVP to susiewries@gmail.com by
September 15, or just come.

WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and fellowship, as a
sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car while at the Cathedral.

PRESTON TAYLOR MINISTRIES OPEN
HOUSE
SEPTEMBER 18 | NOON - 3:00 P.M.
1404 INDIANA AVENUE, NASHVILLE 37209

Come to this open house and see how PTM empowers
Preston Taylor children and youth to discover and live their
God-inspired dreams, develop a love for learning, and build
joy-filled friendships that glorify Jesus Christ. RSVP to
sara@prestontaylorministries.org.

10-YEAR CELEBRATION OF CENTERING
PRAYER IN MIDDLE TENNESSEE
A DAY WITH FATHER CARL ARICO
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17 | 9:00 A.M.-2:30 P.M. 
HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH, BRENTWOOD

To celebrate the occasion, the
Gathering will be led by Father Carl
Arico, a founder of  the national
Contemplative Outreach
organization and a close friend of
Father Thomas Keating. Father
Arico’s presentation and discussion
will be Centering Prayer – A Way of  Life.

For more than three decades, this extraordinary priest has
been a force for growth in contemplative prayer practice. For
more information about the Annual Gathering and to
register, go online at centeringprayermidtn.com.
Reservations are $35 prior to September 1 and $45 thereafter.
Paper registration forms are available on the pew rack.

SUNDAY FLOWERS

The beautiful flowers you see in
the Cathedral every Sunday are
placed to the glory of  God and
often in thanksgiving or in
memory of  a loved one. They
express the generosity of  those
who contribute to our Flower
Fund. Cost: $150. 

To give flowers on an upcoming Sunday, please contact Nancy
Wilson at 615.255.7729 or nwilson@christcathedral.org.

2016 EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN
ANNUAL MEETING
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 | 9:30 A.M. | DIOCESAN
CENTER 3700 WOODMONT BOULEVARD

Episcopal Church Women will hold its annual meeting on
September 10. The meeting will begin at 9:30 a.m. with
registration and coffee. Holy Eucharist will be celebrated by
Bishop Bauerschmidt at 11 a.m., followed by the installation
of  officers and a box lunch. The Reverend Vicki Burgess,
Rector of  St. Philip’s, Nashville, President of  the Diocesan
Standing Committee and Chair of  the Diocesan Deputies
to General Convention, will be the speaker. Her topic will
be “Reason is the Judge: of  Bishops, Dioceses, and Where
Authority Resides in the Episcopal Church.” 

To register, please send $15 to Brenda Hubbard, 3604
Cumberland Cove Court, Nashville, TN 37207 before
September 5, bjeanhubbard@gmail.com or call her at
615.268.2778. Please note if  you are vegetarian or vegan.
The registration fee may also be paid at the door.


